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For more information about us: log on to www.model-a-wis.com   

The official newsletter of The Wisconsin Chapter Model "A" Ford Club of America  

It is the intent of the Wisconsin Chapter to serve as a medium of exchange of ideas, information, and materials for admirers of 
the Model A Ford and Model A era fashions; to help those admirers become better acquainted; and to maintain among its 
members the spirit of good fellowship and sociality through sponsored activities including the use of the Model A and family 
participation.  

2010 Board of Directors.  From left back row:  Dave Huenink, Steve Lewis, 
Gene Taurman, Paul Piotrowski, Dave Boucher.  

From left front row  Roger Olsen, Bob Davisson, Sue Quam and Mike Quam 



Board of Directors 2010: 
President: Mike Quam 
414-491-3191  president@model-a-wis.com  

Vice President: Gene Taurman 
262-242-0137    vicepres@model-a-wis.com 

Secretary: Sue Quam 414-491-3260 
secretary@model-a-wis.com  

Treasurer: Paul Piotrowski 
262-513-1089  treas@model-a-wis.com 

Outdoor: Dave Boucher   262-662-2273 
outdoor@model-a-wis.com  

Indoor: Steve Lewis   262-628-4587 
 indoor@model-a-wis.com 

Technical: Roger Olsen  262-554-7058 
techmeet@model-a-wis.com  

Club Accessories: Bob Davisson 
414-543-2424  sales@model-a-wis.com 

Sunshine: Dave Huenink  262-378-4216 
awards@model-a-wis.com 
 

Volunteers for 2010: 
Editor: Sue Quam 
Home-262-785-9021 Cell-414-491-3260 
editor@model-a-wis.com,  msquam@wi.rr.com 
embroidersue@yahoo.com 

Webmaster: Carl Doro  
414-259-9692  Webmaster@model-a-wis.com 

Club Property: Rich Miller  
262-782-2240    richandliz@peoplepc.com 

Tool Keeper: Bill Storey  
262-338-0452 

Paid Advertising: Ed Schultz 
262-251-3043 

Distribution: Marilyn Brojanac 
262-252-4340    marilyn@rodrian.com 

Distribution: Lorraine Schultz  
262-251-3043 

Club Photographer: Barb Sonnen 
414-771-1692      barb2sonnen@sbcglobal.net 

Video Librarian: Ron Smith 
Home-262-628-3688  

Club Historians: Art & Sue Blazek 
262-538-4474      ablazek@wi.rr.com 

March 14 Chili & Salsa Cook Off and Chocolate Bake off 
- Hosts Dan Kane & Sally Neuenschwander  See page 3  

March 18 Technical Seminar– Mail Truck Model A Parts See page 3 

April 25 Spring Startup Tour - Rozmans and Yokofichs See page 4 

May 16 May Tour - Hosts Morgans and Piotrowskis 

May 31 Memorial Day Parade - Hosts Bob & Barb Sonnen  
See page 5 

May 29-31 Memorial Day Overnighter Tour -  Hosts Cornells  
and Larsons  See page 4 

June 6 Sharon’s Model A Day - Hosts Bob & Sandi Davisson 

June 13 June Tour - Hosts Pat & Stan Larson 

July 4 4th of July Parades -  Greendale hosts -The Piotrowskis 
Franklin Parade hosts -The Hueninks 

July 18 July Tour - Hosts Schultzs and Kaufmans 

July 23-25 Wisconsin Rapids Reunion - Eric Haban  See page 6  

August Congregational Home Car show -  Host Dave & Linda 
Huenink 

August 22 Family Reunion Club Picnic - Hosts The Board of Direc-
tors 

Sept. 12 September Tour -  Hosts Bob & Kitty Schaefer 

Sept. 26 International Model A Day -  Hosts Dave & Donna Boucher 

Sept. Richfield Threshree -  Hosts Blazeks and Kaufmans 

Oct. 10 October Tour -  Hosts Gene & Betsy Taurman 

Oct. 31 Last Outdoor Tour -  Hosts Chris & Kate Rozman 

Nov. Veterans Day Parade -  Host Neil Besougloff 

Nov. Waukesha Christmas Parade -  Hosts Dave & Linda  
Huenink 

Nov.14 First Indoor Meet - (In old cafeteria) Polish Poker -   
Hostess Karen Sukkert 

Dec. 12 Christmas Party - Host needed 

Jan. 9 
2011 

Custard Social - Host needed 

Feb. 2011 Era Trivia Contest - Hosts Mike & Sue Quam 

March 
2011 

Indoor - Host needed 

Advanced Timing 
Scheduled Events for 2010 

**PAGE 2**                 



**PAGE 3**                 

CHILI AND SALSA COOK OFF 
& 

CHOCOLATE BAKE OFF 
Sunday March 14th - 1:30 pm at St Al’s  

 
Enter your favorite recipe in one or all categories  

(or experiment if you want to!) 
Judging will be by the members present 

(Pick up your ballots at the registration table) 
 

Some power cords will be provided for crock pots, etc. - but if you have your own, 
please bring it.  Also - please bring your own ladle. Other serving bowls, spoons, 

forks, etc will be provided. 

Trophies for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place in all three classes 
 

Hosts:  Dan Kane & Sally Neuenschwander 
 

Questions call Dan at 414-466-6750 or 414-339-9029 
Sally at 414-412-7317 (email faithlovejoy@sbcglobal.net) 

Wisconsin Chapter, Inc. MAFCA Technical Seminar 
Get Your Model "A" Ready For Outdoor Touring 

Thursday, March 18, 2010 @ 7:00 p.m. 
  

We will go over how to plan for a trouble free driving season!  We know you will want to 
drive your "A" to the great fun events our outdoor chairman and his hosts have planned 
for this year!! 
  
Did you know Tony and Al have a brand new motor on the stand?!  They thought of some 
new and different problems that might occur as you travel.  You will get the chance to 
diagnose and fix possible problems that could happen as you drive your "A" down the 
road. 
  
  
Mail Truck Model A Parts Company               Questions?   Call Al or Tony @ 414-762-7288 
8509  S. Howell Avenue                                                            Or Roger @ 262-554-7058 
Oak Creek, WI  53154 
  
Bring your chair and come join us. 
Roger, Technical Chairman 
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THE SPRING PHOTO RALLY 
Sunday April 25th 

Rally start time: 12:30 pm 
Start location: McDonalds in Muskego, corner of Janesville Road (Cty L) and Racine Avenue (Cty Y) 
 
End Place: AJs Bar and Grill (At the Boxhorn Gun Club on Big Muskego Lake) S90 W13970 Boxhorn 
Drive, Muskego. 
  
C'mon....join us on the FIRST ever Model A Photo Rally.  We'll be whipping up an A 
rally that’s a bit different than what we are used to. All we need is a good turnout from 
all you fine folks and some sunny spring weather!  Watch next month for some more 
details, or give a call if you have questions. 
Dave Rozman at 414-333-9705 or  
Mike Yokofich at 414-651-1243   
See you in SPRING! 
  
Tour Chairmen, 

PLANNING for WAUPACA? 
MAY 29, 30, 31, 2010 

 
DEPARTURE: 8:30 AM. McDonalds, Hwy 164 & CR VV. Sussex, WI.  Tour maps will be given at 
McDonalds 
 

LODGING:  Comfort Suites, 199 Foxfire Dr. Waupaca, WI.  RSVP  715-942-0500 *** 40 Rooms on 
hold. 
 
Saturday Eve: Cruise aboard Chief Waupaca, sail at 5:00 PM. Pizza party at motel after the cruise. 
 
Sunday: Hot breakfast at motel.  Tour Chet Kruse’s Military collection. Then lunch at the golf course 
(you pay) and tour Lindsey Private Autos.  Banquet: Cocktails at 5:30 p.m., Buffet dinner at 6:30 p.m. 
at the Ale House. 
 
Memorial Day: at KING VETERANS HOME.  “A” SPECIAL EVENT.  Then depart for home. 
 
Cruise & pizza party (per person) $19.00    __________________ 
Banquet (per person)        $20.00   __________________ 
 
Check for cruise, pizza party & banquet is $39.00 per person made out to: WI. Chapter Mafca 
and mailed to Stan Larson W148 N7739 Meno Manor Dr. Menomonee Falls, WI. 53051 
 
Hosts: Cornells 715-256-9929  and Larsons 262-251-1655  
Questions please call. 
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Milwaukee Memorial Day Parade 
May 31st, 2010 

 
We will meet at north 4th St.& Michigan Street at Zeidler Park at 1:00 p.m. 
The parade begins at 2:00 p.m. and will proceed to Veterans Park on Mil-
waukee’s lake front.  

Any questions? call Bob Sonnen at 414-771-1692.    

Sunshine Report…….. 
 
Our sympathies to the families of: David Uihlein who passed away January 29, George “Art” 
Wright who passed away January 27, and Joe Schwark’s father, Harold passed away in Janu-
ary 21. 
 
Marge Pierce is home doing well after her recent surgery. 
 
Stan Larson is home and doing wonderful after his recent stroke.  Stan would like to thank 
those who sent cards, phoned him and visited him during his recovery.  
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Our Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA is going to be 
a part of the National’s Million Mile Challenge 
from January 1st, 2010 to September 30th, 
2010. It’s going to be real easy to be part of the 
challenge. All members have to do is keep track 
of their miles driven each month and report 
them on a monthly basis to the Outdoor Chair-
man, Dave Boucher by e-mail (outdoor@model-
a-wis.com) or phone (262-662-2273). If you are 
driving more than one Model A, let us know 
because at the end of the challenge there will be 
a window decal awarded for each car used in the 
challenge. Our part of the Challenge will most 
likely start in March with the St. Patrick’s Day 
parade. Remember to record all your miles. Not 
just during club events. Lets all get out and 
drive our A’s. If you are a member of more than 
one club, report your miles to only one club.  

3146 S. 27th St 

Closed  
Sunday’s 

 
OPEN 

Monday-  
Saturday 
10:30 am  

to 
7:00 pm 

Steve & Eleanor Gapko     
7307 33rd Ave.           
Kenosha, WI 53142 
262-652-2716 
1930 Coupe 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS: 



“Tribute to Model A Loving Pa”  
by Joe Schwark 

 
We had just assembled a lot of the components that we had rebuilt and 
restored in the chassis.  My father had come over with my mother and 
brother to see the progress.  He said he could just cry at the sight of it, 
since he thought he would never see it going back together.  I had gotten 
the car from my dad Harold, who had run National Super Service Mobil 
station on 40th and National in the late 50's and early 60's.  He got the car 
from an old gentleman customer and brought it home in '62.  It was 
parked in our backyard on 6th and Lapham for 14 years until I moved out 
of the house and took it with me.  It was in my garage in a house I bought 
and then I moved and it followed me to Raymond in 1979.  I took it apart 
in 1983 and it sat.  Then I tore down my garage and put an addition on 
my house, remodeled the rest of the house and raised a family.  With 
Aaryn now 22 and an interested partner, it was time to continue, however 
I needed a garage with room to do it so we built one.  Now we have a 
place and the Model A club to help us with information and confidence. Al and Tony at Mail Truck parts have 
just been a wonderful help in our project.  My sister bought me a membership for Christmas one year and 
that's how we got hooked up with the club.  Whew!  Now you know why my father said he could just cry, it’s 

been a long journey.  My goal was to get it done so he 
could have a ride in it.  That will not happen, as he 
passed away in January.  However when we take it out 
for the maiden voyage, the front passenger seat will be 
for pa to ride along with me.  Pa had old cars in his 
blood and I think I got a transfusion! 
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From The President 
 
Well it’s already been a month since I became president and everything is still going 
smoothly. I figured it would, we have a great group running and supporting our club. 
Aside from the monthly duties of running the club, I don’t see any real issues facing 
the board, but rest assured if we come up against any issues, we have a great group 
assembled to handle them. Please feel free to contact myself or any board member 
with any question you may have at any time. 
 
Thanks to Dave and Donna Boucher for a great banquet and thanks to all that supported by attending and 
donating auction items. I know we had a great time and certainly had plenty of good food. Thanks again 
everyone! 
 
Thanks to Kitty Schaefer for our February meeting entertainment.  It was great to see such a young group 
taking an interest in eras gone bye.  
 
Well as the short days of winter get longer, it means the touring season is approaching and we have a great 
bunch of tours in the works. I know Dave has all our dates filled, but please remember we always have 
room for your ideas or extra tours. We can always make room for more events as they come up so please 
don’t think the calendar is already full.  Just like Jell-O, there’s always room for more! Please remember to 
check the advanced timing section of the newsletter as it updates every month.  Remember it’s never to 
early to volunteer or sign up for an activity. 
 
As we approach our last indoor event before the touring 
season hits,  please bring your Chili / Salsa / Chocolate 
and especially your appetites. I’m sure this event will be a 
hit again. 
 
If we don’t know each other, let’s meet at the next event. I 
always enjoy meeting and talking to people. You never 
know who has the question or answer that can help your 
project or just a great story to tell.  
 
See you next month, 
 
Mike Quam 

  Wisconsin Chapter Member  
  Al Downs 

Mail Truck Model A 

Providing all of your Model A needs 
8509 S. Howell Ave 

Oak Creek, Wi 53154 
414-762-7288 

 

We now offer shipping and Model A Service 

 

 Facts from 1921 
 

Annual wage $1,233.00 
Electric toaster $3.75 
Childs coat $5.00 
Snow Shovel $.75 
Eggs $.47 a dozen 
 
Babe Ruth hit his 59th home run.  
Adolf Hitler became Fuhrer of the Nazi party. 
The US formally ends WWI declaring a peace with Ger-
many 

Butter $.45 a pound 
Bread $.06 
First class stamp $.02 
Women's wool skirt $3.93 
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Present: Mike Quam, Paul Piotrowski, Dave Boucher, 
Steve Lewis, Roger Olsen, Bob Davisson, Dave Huenink, 
Sue Quam  Absent: Gene Taurman 
 

President Quam called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. 
with the Pledge of Allegiance  
 

Vice President – Gene Taurman:  Mike reported in 
Gene’s absence.  We have one new member, Steve & 
Eleanor Gapko of Kenosha with a 1930 Coupe.  
 

Secretary – Sue Quam: A motion made by Pat Larson 
and seconded by Bob Sonnen to accept the previous 
meeting minutes as written.  Currently we have 262 
members.   The Wheeling the A will now come folded in 
half.   
 

Treasurer – Paul Piotrowski: Treasurers report was 
read, an invoice was turned in for swap meet advertising.  
 

Outdoor Meet Coordinator – Dave Boucher:  March 
13th is St. Pats parade, but we have not been invited yet, 
members should watch the Wheeling and the website for 
further information on the parade.  Check Wheeling for 
April and May tours.  Stan Larson spoke on behalf of the 
Memorial Day over night trip.  Stan also thanked every-
one for the cards and visits during his hospital and rehab 
stays.  The Waupaca trip promises to be a fun one.  Stan 
also told us about the June 13th tour in which all purple 
heart veterans are invited to attend. Model A’s are en-
couraged to attend.  
Memorial Day parade will need cars.  Contact Bob Son-
nen if you can attend.  
June 7 – 11 is a regional MAFCA meet in Omaha, Ne-
braska.    
We will not be doing a Pony Express tour.  The trip 
would be very long, taking possibly three weeks.    
Mitchell Manor car show is cancelled, due to an anniver-
sary at the manor.   
We will be doing the million mile challenge this year.  
Start reporting your miles on a monthly basis to Dave 
Boucher.  If you’re a member of two clubs, report your 
miles to only one club.  
Mega picnic – registration will start in May.  Members 
will need to sign up to bring a dish to pass.  We’ll need 
volunteers to help cook, clean up, etc.   There will be no 
guest fees so bring your children and grand children.  
 

Indoor Meet Coordinator – Steve Lewis: March’s 
event will be the chili/salsa/chocolate cook off.  This will 
be the last indoor meet until November.  
 

Technical Meet Coordinator – Roger Olsen: March’s 
seminar will be on getting ready for the touring season.   

Tony at Mail Truck Model A has a new engine rebuilt on 
the stand for the roadside seminar.  
 

Club Accessories – Bob Davisson: The order form for 
clothing is in the newsletter and on the website.  
 

Sunshine & Awards – Dave Huenink: Joe Schwark’s 
father passed away, Dave Uihlein and George Wright 
also passed away.  Marge Pierce is home and doing well 
after her recent surgery.  
 

Old Business: 
Banquet:  Dave Boucher gave the report on the recent 
banquet.  After the silent auction and the bills for the ban-
quet, we netted a profit of $97.26  Thank you to the  
Davissons and Janssens who stepped in to help in Stan’s 
absence.  
 

Swap meet:  Need volunteers to help with various jobs.  
This year we will use wristbands to help eliminate those 
people who sneak in.  
 

New Business:  
There are a few By-Laws that need to be updated. Article 
III, Section 2, Paragraph A.  Remove #1 and Adjust #2 to 
read “first to ten years”.  Next is Article V, Section 5, 
Remove the word telegram.  These changes would need 
to be voted on at the November indoor meeting.  
 

Dave Huenink proposed the idea of getting sponsors for 
the club. Maybe have levels of gold, silver, bronze, de-
pending on the donation amount. Sponsors would then 
receive free advertising in Wheeling the A.  Kitty 
Schaeffer asked if we could accept money from sponsors 
as we are a non profit organization.  Art Blazek said we 
could, it would be considered a donation from those 
sponsors.  Being no negative comments, Dave will work 
on this idea.  
Dave Boucher reports that the Gundrums are having a car 
show August 28th at their home in West Bend.  They 
would like to get as many Model A’s as they can.  We 
will promote this in Wheeling the A, but it is not club 
sponsored event.  
 

Bob Sonnen and Neil Besougloff suggested that we put 
into the minutes how many people attend the indoor 
meet. 
Carl Doro reports the photos from the banquet are on the 
website.  
 

Motion to adjourn was made by Pete Stauber and sec-
onded by Gene Engel.  2:05 p.m. 
 

Submitted by  
Sue Quam 
Secretary 

WI Chapter MAFCA Membership Meeting Minutes for February 14, 2010 
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Reminiscing With the Historian 
 
FIFTY YEARS AGO, 1960 - No information available. 
 
FORTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1965 - An indoor meet was held at Straton’s Hall on Bluemound Road.  
Everyone discussed the dance held in February and agreed that it was the best ever.  They sold 231 tickets 
and consumed six half-barrels of beer. 
 
FORTY YEARS AGO, 1970 - The committee was working hard with only nine weeks left before we 
hosted the National Convention.  A total of 9000 registration forms were sent out.  We also held an indoor 
meet, a swap meet, and participated in the St. Patrick’s Day parade. 
 
THIRTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1975 - We participated in the St. Patrick’s Day parade and in the evening 
we had a club dance at St. Aloysius.  There was also a seminar on the correct coil to use on the Model A. 
 
THIRTY YEARS AGO, 1980 - A men’s seminar took place at Avenue Brake Shop on how to rebuild 
transmissions.  The Wausau Antique Auto Club provided a slide show at the indoor meet. 
 
TWENTY-FIVE YEARS AGO, 1985 - The month started with an ice cream social at the indoor meet.  
We had a seminar at Avenue Brake Shop on the history of car frames through today’s unit body construc-
tion. 
 
TWENTY YEARS AGO, 1990 - We again had an ice cream social hosted by the Wackers and Karen Suk-
kert.  The St. Patrick’s Day parade was held on North Avenue and hosted by Don Schoenke.  Paint and 
equipment was the topic of the seminar presented by 
P.P.G. Parts Hut from Waukesha. 
 
FIFTEEN YEARS AGO, 1995 - A seminar on tune-ups 
was held at Avenue Brake Shop in preparation for the 
upcoming touring season. 
 
TEN YEARS AGO, 2000 - We participated in the St. 
Patrick’s Day parade.  We had a touring seminar at 
Schwabe Improvement facility in Muskego.  At the in-
door meet, we had a puzzle contest. 
 
FIVE YEARS AGO, 2005 - Eric Haban and Bob Son-
nen hosted the Pinewood Derby, and the St. Patrick’s 
Day parade was hosted by Stan and Patty O’Larson. 
 

Submitted by Art and Sue Blazek 
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Dates You Auto Know 
 
April 24-25 - Spring Jefferson 
 
May 23 - Wis. Early Mustangers Car show at Venus Ford. 
 
June 27 - Spring Creek Church car show Amerifest 8:00 a.m. 
 
July 4 - Holz Chevy Car Show 
 
July 8-11 - Iola 
 
July 18 - Soerens Ford car show 
 
August 15 - Waukesha Old Car Club show at Frame Park, Waukesha 8:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
 
August 21-22 - Masterpiece Show at Veterans Park 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 
August 28 - Gundrum’s Public Enemy Car Show, West Bend 
 
September 25-26 - Fall Jefferson 
 

awards@model-a-wis.com  Dave Huenink  
  
circulation@model-a-wis.com  Marilyn Brojanac  
  
editor@model-a-wis.com  Sue Quam  
  
history@model-a-wis.com  Art and Sue Blazek  
  
indoor@model-a-wis.com  Steve Lewis  
  
outdoor@model-a-wis.com  Dave Boucher  
  
photographer@model-a-wis.com   Barb Sonnen 
  
photographer2@model-a-wis.com   JoLene Jannsen 
  
president@model-a-wis.com  Mike Quam  
  
property@model-a-wis.com   Rich and Liz Miller  
  
rapidsreunion@model-a-wis.com Roger and Jan Olsen  
  
sales@model-a-wis.com  Bob Davisson  
  
secretary@model-a-wis.com  Sue Quam  
  
swapmeet@model-a-wis.com  Roger and Jan Olsen  
  
techmeet@model-a-wis.com  Roger and Jan Olsen  
  
treas@model-a-wis.com  Paul Piotrowski  
  
vicepres@model-a-wis.com  Gene Taurman  
  
videos@model-a-wis.com  Ron and Diane Smith  

Club Email Addresses Video and DVD rentals: 
From January 25 to April 15,  
please contact Laura Smith for  

video library needs. 
262-391-6744 

mailto:awards@model-a-wis.com�%20Dave%20Huenink%20forwarded%20to:%20oldfordcoupe@wi.rr.com�
mailto:indoor@model-a-wis.com�%20Steve%20Lewis%20forwarded%20to:%20steve-n-deb@charter.net�
https://ecc.secureserver.net/ecc.php##�
https://ecc.secureserver.net/ecc.php##�
https://ecc.secureserver.net/ecc.php##�


Looking back………………...In the rearview mirror 

Wisconsin Chapter, Inc. MAFCA Technical Seminar 
Doing A Model "A" Valve Job 

Thursday, January 21, 2009 @ 7:00 p.m. 
  
Tony showed us how we can do a valve job with just the hand tools we have available in 
our Wisconsin Chapter club tool crib.  Tony and Al presented a great hands demonstra-
tion at our seminar at Mail Truck Model A Ford Parts Company.  The Valve Grinding went 
well at our January Seminar. 

Tony instructing Ron how to hand 
grind valve seats to the proper de-
gree easily by hand. 

Tony showing the new 
type valve to Aaryn 
which will be installed in 
this motor.  This is after 
all valve seats have had 
the shavings cleaned 
out. 

Tony installing the valve.  Notice 
how the valve spring is com-
pressed so he can install keepers 
to hold the valve spring in place. 

See the neat well done hand grinding 
job on the valve seats by our Model A 
volunteers?  Notice "#8" on a 
valve?  Each valve is fitted individu-
ally.  Notice also how the block is sealed 
off so that shavings will not fall in any 
ports.  This makes it easier to clean out 
the block. 

Tony adjusting the clearance with the 
feeler gauge on the adjustable valve 
lifters.  He will set the correct gap on 
the lifter. 

Jim, Dennis, and Jim paying 
close attention to Tony instruct-
ing us how to properly grind 
valve seats. 
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Looking back………………...In the rearview mirror 

IT’S HISTORY 
 

The Banquet of 2010 is now in the history books. We had 110 members in attendance. 
 

It was quite the night with the silent auction, which provided some great values. The 
50/50 raffle, was won by Anne Wacker. The alternator raffle, was won by Carl Doro.  
There was also door prizes and table center pieces.  
 

One down side of the evening was the absence of our silent auctioneer, Stan Larson. He 
was in the hospital with a mild stroke.  He is now home and doing well. The Davissons 
and the Jannsens stepped in to fill the void left by Stan. A big thanks for helping with a 
big job.  
 

As in the past there were some gag awards. Next time you see Sandy Yokofich ask her 
about her special hamburger and don’t forget to ask Paul Piotrowski if backing up his 
driveway is faster now. Also, Ron Smith now has some additions to his pig collection.  
 

Besides all the tour awards, other members who were present to receive their milestone 
awards including 35-year members Walt and Sally Kaufman and Dave Neuman, 25-year 
members Ed and Joyce Churchill and Jack and Mary Lou Manalli, 10 year members 
Chris and Kate Rozman.  
 

The other awards of the evening included member of the year presented to Bob and Sandi 
Davission. The MAFCA service award was presented to Walt and Sally Kaufman and the 
bent wheel award went to Gene Engel.  We also had some special guests, Al and Mary 
Downs and Tony and Lynn Baudo from Mail Truck Model A and Ron and Eleanor 
Schneider from Leon’s Custard. 
 

Donna and I would like to thank all the members who helped to make this banquet possi-
ble, the silent auction donors, the door prize donors, and all the members who stepped up 
to help us the night of the banquet. Thanks 
also to all who attended. Without the members 
coming out to the events, the events mean 
nothing.  
   
Dave and Donna Boucher 
 
 
MORE Pictures on next page……... 
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Looking back………………...In the rearview mirror 

Walter & Sally Kaufman winning the 
MAFCA Service Award 

Gene Engel with the Bent 
Wheel Award. 

Member of the Year 
Bob and Sandi Davisson 

The passing of the gavel. New President 
Mike Quam (left) and out going  

President Marty Jannsen. 

Party Goers  

Club Volunteers from left: Carl Doro Webmaster, 
Barb Sonnen Photographer, JoLene Jannsen Photog-
rapher, back row Sue Quam Editor, front Marilyn 
Brojanac Distribution, Pete Stauber  
Photographer. 



Looking back………………...In the rearview mirror 

SILENT AUCTION ITEMS 
 
Rebuilt Distributor:      
A must for tours. A working one. 
Al Downs, Ron Smith, and Stan Larson 
 
Folding lawn chairs, with a sun canopy: 
Dennis & Lynn Wagner 
 
1928 Jim Beam Model A Ford decanter, never 
opened: 
David Dohmeyer 
 
Advertising Prints, Model A Era: 
Wally Kaufman  
 
Mystery dinner party for 4 couples: 
Cheryl Koser-Prochnow 
 
Fishing cleaning kit, to prepare a shore lunch: 
Jim Kummer 
 
Five books, covering autos from the A to this Old 
Harley: 
Bob Davisson 
 
Two Wood (handcrafted) writing instruments: 
Mike Mazurkiewicz 
 
Two Ford neckties from Dearborn museum:  
Cheryl Koser-Prochnow  
 
Texas Challenge at Milwaukee Zoo 1989   
254 A’s Photo: 
Dennis Pierce 

 
 
 
Rebuild of  your Carburetor: 
Richard Hansen 
 
Vintage coin banks: 
David Boucher 
 
Route 66 neon sign: 
Pat Larson 
 
LED Model A tail lights  (6 or 12 Volt): 
Mail Truck Model A Parts 
 
Office Fax & Scanner: 
Stan Larson 
 
Set (4) Champion 3X Plugs: 
Darrell Cornell 
 
1950s Beetle Convertible car bank: 
Iola Old Car Show 
 
Model A Ford tool display: 
Darrell Cornell  
 
Model A Trunk: 
Gary Schwabe 
 
 

SILENT AUCTION DONORS AND BUYERS   
 

I want to say “A” BIG THANKS to all the donors that generously donated some great items 
for the Banquet.  I missed the banquet but was informed the bidding was fast and furious. To 
the high bidder we say thanks also, as you made some good buys and helped the club. You 
raised in excess of twelve hundred dollars. Thank You !!!!!!                        
Stan & Pat Larson 
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        WISCONSIN CHAPTER - MODEL A FORD CLUB OF AMERICA      
                   EMBROIDERED MAFCA LOGO ACCESSORIES ORDER FORM 
 
To order, call Times Custom Apparel, 1-920-994-4396, M-F, 9:00 A.M. - 3:00 P.M. 
Ask the Times Printing Company switchboard operator for Times Custom Apparel. 
Inform the Order Desk that you are a member of the Wisconsin Chapter - MAFCA. 
Provide your name, address and telephone number. Times Custom Apparel will call you when 
your order is ready. At that time, mail your payment to: (Sorry, no credit card sales.) 
Times Custom Apparel 
Box 325 
100 Industrial Drive 
Random Lake, WI 53075 

  
 
                         

                              ITEM COLOR SIZE QTY. ITEM 
PRICE 

TOTAL 
PRICE 

T-Shirt - Mens Lt Yellow   17.90  

T-Shirt - Ladies Lt Yellow   17.90  

Tank Top - Ladies Lt Yellow   17.50  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Unisex - No Pocket Black   27.00  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Unisex - With Pocket Black   28.00  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Unisex - No Pocket Lt Yellow   27.00  

Golf/Polo Shirt - Ladies Sleeveless Lt Yellow   29.30  

Shirt - Denim - Unisex - Long Sleeve Blue   36.90  

Sweatshirt - Adult Black   27.45  

Sweatshirt - Adult Lt Yellow   27.45  

Jacket - 3 Season - Polyester - Lined Black    41.50  

Jacket-3 Season-Polyester-Lined-Size 2XL Black   43.50  

Jacket - Winter - Satin Black   79.00  

Jacket - Winter - Satin - Sizes 2XL-3XL Black   81.00  

      

Sizes available: S - M - L - XL - 2XL. 
All items embroidered with Model A logo. 
Embroidered first name, each item, $3.00. 
Embroidered full name, each item, $5.00.  
Price includes Wis. State Sales Tax.  
UPS shipping is extra. 

     
 
 
 
 
(12-1-08) 
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FOR FREE CLASSIFIED ADS CONTACT 
THE EDITOR,  
SUE QUAM 

262-785-9021 OR BY EMAILING YOUR 
AD TO MSQUAM@WI.RR.COM 

 
IF YOU HAVE A CHANGE 

 OF ADDRESS,  
PHONE NUMBER OR 

 EMAIL ADDRESS.  
PLEASE CONTACT 

 THE CLUB  
SECRETARY SO  

RECORDS CAN BE  
UPDATED AND THERE IS NO DE-

LAY IN  
GETTING YOUR  
NEWSLETTER. 

CLASSIFIED ADS: 
 

Classified ads, such as the ones seen here are free.  To place your ad please contact the edi-
tor, Sue Quam at 262-785-9021 or by emailing your ad to:  msquam@wi.rr.com 
 
For Sale:  1931 Coupe with Rumble seat. Restored. L & B interior, Car Cover, Maroon and Black, white walls, 
left side mount. Runs and drives excellent.  $13,000 608-222-6871  
 

For Sale:  1922 Model T Touring Car  Completely restored.  $9500.  Contact Bernie Zellner  (920) 787-4582 
 

Wanted to buy Victoria doors.  Also need the garnish moldings that go below the window frame.  Also looking 
for slant window front door latches.  Richard Moschell  262-308-8646  
 

For Sale: Hand made wooden trunk for Model A call for price. Shop Smith tool system call for specific tools 
and prices. Air hockey table $35.00  Call Gary Schwabe 262-497-4160 
 

For Sale: Model A jacket, black with the logo on the back. The size is XL. Asking $25.00  Excellent condition                
262-628-4474.  Jim Rusnak 
 

For Sale: 1929 Ford Model A chassis asking $1,600. or best offer.  All original and did run when we took the 
body off. Also have the seats front and back asking $250. for the set. Call 262-677-4028 or email  
rnbkruzin@charter.net 
 

If anyone has a Model A for sale they can contact me and let me know. I constantly have people looking for 
cars and may be able to help sell your cars.  Al Downs  414-762-7288   
 

ODDS and ENDS 

OUTDOOR MEET  
ADVISORY TEAM 

For help in running an event call: 
Jim Kummer 262-895-2897 
Stan Larson 262-251-1655 

Dave Boucher 262-662-2273 

NEED HELP WITH YOUR “A”?  QUESTIONS 
THAT YOU  

NEED ANSWERS TO?? 
 

Call our technical advisers :        
Wally Kaufman 262-628-3003    

Roger Olsen 262-554-7058   
Mike Brojanac 262-252-4340 

 

For Monthly Paid Advertisements 
 contact: 

Ed Schultz 
N83W15288 Manhattan Drive 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051 

Phone: 262-251-3043 



Send To: 
Gene Taurman 

Vice President/New Member 
Chairperson 

Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA 
PO Box 26006 

Wauwatosa, WI 53226-0006 
Phone 262-242-0137 

 
*MARCH 2010* 

Wheeling the “A” 

Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA 
Marilyn Brojanac, Distribution 
N61 W15975 Beechwood Dr. 
Menomonee Falls. WI 53051 
 
 
 

Address Service Requested 

 

New Membership Application 
 

Name_______________________________________________________ __ Date__________________________ 
 
Address__________________________________________________________________ ____________________ 
 
City_________________________________________ State______________________  Zip__________________ 
 
Phone(_____)___________________ E-Mail________________________________________________________ 
 
Child or Children's names____________________________________________________________ 
 
Model A’s____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Dues for 2010 for the Wisconsin Chapter, MAFCA:  
Receiving the newsletter & roster via the internet is $20.00   
To receive the newsletter and the roster via the US Mail (first class) the  
dues are $30.00   New member applications are approved at the  
monthly Board of Directors meeting, which is the second 
Saturday of the month.  You will receive a welcome letter upon 
approval.  I understand that my dues include membership only in the  
Wis. Chapter MAFCA until the end of the current calendar year. 
 

The Wisconsin Chapter MAFCA, Inc. recommends that you consider  
joining the National Model A Ford Club of America with the  
additional dues of $40.00 payable to them.   
Subject to change by National MAFCA and /or Wisconsin Chapter.  
Make checks payable to Wis. Chapter MAFCA 
 


	Mail Truck Model A


